Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, August 7, 1989
Meeting called to order at 7:30

Present: Edwin F. Rowehl, Chairman, Rachel C. Reinstein, William
Suydam, Madeleine Henley, Elizabeth Shaw.

Wayne Elliott met with the selectmen to discuss the denial of a
building permit on his property. His proposed construction does
not meet the 50 foot set back. He wishes to build an addition to
his garage. Rachel explained the need to apply to the ZBA.

Sewer and Water Commissioners, Eric Tenney, Ben Pratt and Bill
MacCulloch met to discuss payments for the use of sewer and water
in the town buildings. Bill reviewed information gained from
other towns such as the way they charge for sewer and water to
town buildings and user fees on hydrants in town. The Antrim
sewer and water dept. take care of the hydrants, repairs etc.
with no charge as yet to the town.

The Commissioners suggested an exchange of services. Since the
sewer and water department will be in need of a new plow it was
suggested the road crew plow the water and sewer plant and the
two pump stations in exchange for the water and sewer to the town
buildings and well as replacing user fees on the hydrants.

The Selectmen agreed to consider this offer.

The commissioners and the selectmen agreed to meet once a month
in order to keep one another posted. It will make it easier to
work together in many areas such as road improvements.
Communication is required in order to lay pipes before the
highway department makes a road improvement. A meeting will be
scheduled for Oct. 2nd.

Revise minutes of July 31 to show the Buckless vield tax
abatement was due to no cut being done on the property.

Rachel Reinstein moved to accept the minutes of the week of July
24 and the 31st with spelling corrections and the above mentioned
addition. Second by Edwin Rowehl, so voted.

Howard Humphrey Jr. requested his name be offer for the School
Board. It was explained the School Board replaces members who
resign during their term and not the Selectmen.

A check was signed for the final payment of the Fire Station.
PATD IN FULL!!!

Department Heads will meet with the Selectmen next week to give
their monthly reports.

Meeting adjourned 10:00 ems



